
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Michael Smith, Public Works Director 

Date: 
 

11/12/2012 

Subject: 
 

Discussion of Vermack/Womack Intersection Design 
Contract 

 
 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 
 
Discussion of Vermack/Womack Intersection Design Contract 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
During the October 29th City Council meeting, the Council directed staff to add a discussion 
of the Womack/Vermack intersection design contract to the November Council meeting.  
The total design contract amount is $129,000 of which $68,202 has been expended to date. 
The balance of the contract would be used to complete the final design and prepare 
construction documents.  
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